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A sneak peek at the 

latest plan 

DATES TO 
REMEMBER 
 
 

Friday 25th February 

Student Free Day ~ SSG 
Meetings—No students 
to attend school on this 

day. 

Monday 14th March 

Labour Day Public 

Holiday 

Friday 8th April\ 

Last Day of Term 1—
students dismissed one 

hour earlier 

 

Tuesday 26th April 

First Day of Term 2 

Monday 13th June 

Queen’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Friday 24th June 

Last Day of Term 2—
students dismissed one 

hour earlier. 

 

Monday 11th July 

First Day of Term 3 

Friday 16th September 

Last Day of Term 3—
students dismissed one 

hour earlier. 

 

Monday 3rd October 

First Day of Term 4 

Tuesday 1st November 

Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 

Monday 19th 

December 

Last Day of 2022 School 

Year for Students 

Tuesday 20th 

December 

Student Free Day—SSG 

Meetings 

Welcome to Emily King, our 

new Occupational Therapist 
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Principal’s Report 

Welcome Back 

Welcome back to all of our 
students, families and 
members of staff for what 
hopefully will be a year of 
rebuilding some normality 
back into our lives.  Whilst 
we are still operating 
under tight restrictions to 
start the year, I am hoping 
for a relaxation of these as 
the term progresses.  I 
know that our members of 
staff are delighted to be 
back and based on the 
smiles on their faces 
during the first fortnight, I 
think most of the students 
are happy to be back also.  

School Council Elections 

Thank you to retiring 
parent school council 
members Cathy Grieve, 
Karen Banks and 
community member 
Meera Naidu for their 
efforts over the past two 
years.  A call for 
Nominations for school 
council, which the Terms 
of service last for two 
years has been sent home 
via the student bags on 
Monday this week.  

I strongly urge you to 
consider standing for 
school council and am 
happy to have a chat with 
you about the role and 
commitment of this 
position.  If you decide to 

conduct the first Student 
Support Group (SSG) 
meetings for the year.  Your 
child’s teacher will be in 
touch to make an 
appointment time on this 
day. 

Currently the Victorian Chief 
Health Officer directs school 
staff and adult visitors in 
specialist schools to wear a 
face mask in all indoor 
settings, except where 
removal of a face mask is 
necessary for effective 
communication, additionally 
all adult visitors attending 
our school premises must be 
prepared to show evidence 
of vaccination and scan in via 
the QR code.  

Please inform your classroom 
teacher if you don’t wish to 
comply with the above and 
either a phone or WebEx 
meeting will be organised. 

Please do not attend the 
school if you are unwell, 
exhibiting signs of COVID or 
in isolation.  

Staffing 

There have been several 
changes to staffing over the 
Christmas break period. 

 Welcome to Tiana Storti 
who is employed as a 
graduate teacher.  Tiana 
will be working across the 
school to provide a 
consistent person to 
release teachers for 
preparation time and 
Professional Practice 
Days. 
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stand for election, you 
can arrange for someone 
to nominate you as a 
candidate or you can 
nominate yourself in the 
Parent category. 

Department employees 
whose child is enrolled in 
a school in which they are 
not engaged in work are 
eligible to nominate for 
parent membership of the 
school council at that 
school. 

Once the nomination 
form is completed, please 
return it to the office by 
Monday 21st February 
2022 4:00pm.  You will 
receive a Nomination 
Form Receipt in the mail 
following the receipt of 
your completed 
nomination. 

Generally, if there are 
more nominations 
received than there are 
vacancies on council, a 
ballot will be conducted 
during the two weeks 
after the call for 
nominations has closed.  

The current school council 
will meet for the last time 
on Monday the 21st 
February 2022 with the 
newly elected school 
council meeting for the 
first time on Monday 21st 
March 2022. 

Pupil Free Day 

The school is holding it’s 
second pupil free day on 
Friday February 25th.  This 
day will be used to 
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 Lauren Casserly 
(Occupational 
Therapist) was 
successful in her 
application to Eastern 
Ranges School and will 
not be returning in 
2022. 

 Welcome to Emily King 
who is employed as an 
Occupational 
Therapist.  Emily joins 
our team with several 
years of experience in 
private practice.  Emily 
will work Mondays to 
Thursdays each week 
during the school year. 

 Marshall Brown 
(Education Support) 
has injured himself 
playing sport and will 
be absent for term 1. 

 Meaghan Morley 
(Mental Health 
Practitioner) has 
resigned and will not 
be returning in 2022. 

 Dr Mark Barber is 
currently on long 
service leave. 

Building Program 

The demolition of the last 
building (excluding the 
hydrotherapy pool) is now 
complete and the 
compaction of special soil 
brought onto the site in 
preparation for the 
concrete slab is underway.  
The underground mains 
and power conduit have 
been installed with the 
storm water and sewerage 

Assistant Principal’s 
Report 

Disability Inclusion 
Profile (New funding 
model)  

This term, we will be 
commencing with the 
implementation of the 
Disability Inclusion 
Profile meetings.  Over 
the next three years, all 
students under the age 
of 15 will participate in 
a review meeting to 
identify strengths, 
aspirations and school 
adjustments and 
supports.  Families will 
receive further 
information and 
documentation to 
review in the term 
allocated for your 
child’s review. 

If you wish to confirm 
which year and term 
your child will be 
reviewed, please 
contact the school via 
Seesaw or phone.  

Tania Castro Millas 

Assistant Principal 
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currently being completed.  
Due to water inundation, 
over many years under the 
old building affecting the 
sub soil, a screw pile 
foundation will be installed 
before the concrete slab is 
installed.  Currently the 
slab is scheduled to be 
poured in mid-march with 
the project due for 
handover in term 3.  

Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) 

All staff and students 
onsite should now have 
received four weeks supply 
of RATs.  For our families it 
is recommended that they 
test their children at home 
each morning before 
coming to school.  

By direction of the deputy 
secretary of DET, “under 
no circumstance is a 
member of staff to conduct 
or assist to conduct a RAT 
on a student.” 

Please remember that this 
process is voluntary for 
staff and students. 

Michael Pepprell 

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



P A G E  4  

Room E5 ~ Carolina, Anouk & Danielle 

Room E6 ~ Cheryl, Natasha & Danielle 

EEP ~ Llywela, Cara & Debbie 
It has been wonderful to see the 
students and their families return 
to the Early Education Program 
for 2022 where old friendships 
and bonds between peers have 
been rekindled and new 
friendships and connections 
continue to grow.  

There has been much interest in 
new toys and activities in the 
room, and of course, favourite 
songs and items from the 2021 
school year have quickly been 
remembered and revisited.  This 
has allowed many opportunities 
for the students to practise their 

social skills of turn taking, sharing 
and waiting as play preferences 
and themes have been explored.  

Daphne, Xavier and Felix L have 
all enjoyed exploring the home 
corner kitchen, experimenting 
with the different ‘ingredients’ to 
create soups, sandwiches and 
burgers.  Felix G, Xavier and 
Lachie were immediately drawn 
to the magnetic shapes on their 
first day, creating a range of 
structures and problem solving 
to discover the different ways 
the shapes are able to fit 
together.  

Nissim has taken great pleasure 
in seeing and spending time with 
his peers again, happy to share 
his space and take turns to 
activate switch operated toys. 

Ariel has been experimenting 
with different sensory activities 
and objects such as the tricycle 
outside and the mini trampoline, 
balance beam, rocking boat and 
bilibo inside the classroom.  

Happy Birthday to Felix L and 
Ariel who both celebrated their 
birthdays in January and to Vivi, 
who celebrated her 4th birthday 
on Sunday! 

Welcome back Ferris, Oscar, 
Sam, Zia and Patrick! 

For a few students, this is a 
new room with a different 
layout, while the returning 
students were happy to 
locate their chairs, play area 
and explore the playground 
set up too!  For all of the 
students and teachers, the 
first weeks have been a time 
to settle in and establish new 
class routines. 

Our story to begin this term 
is called ‘Old Macdonald 
loves things that go.’  Now 
this Mr Mac must be a 
billionaire because he has 
so many different transport 
options on his farm to join 
the usual vehicles of a car, 
harvester and tractor.  He 
has an expansive property 
to include a digger, train, 
boat, plane, and a fire truck!  
Yes, the animals all come 

coloured rice and pasta to 
use during our sensory play 
sessions, and doing a range 
of activities during table top 
time.  

We are engaging students in 
various literacy and 
numeracy activities.  Our 
class story is ‘My Truck is 
Stuck’.  It is a story about a 
dump truck who is stuck and 
how other vehicles: bus, 
van, jeep and car, try to help 
him out of the ditch.  We are 

exploring and naming 
colours of the vehicles, and 
counting as each one enters 
the scene.  Students are 
invited to count and activate 
a button to see how these 
vehicles in real life.  In the 
end it’s the tow truck that 
comes to the rescue!  

A great start to the year, and 
we look forward to having 
Mitchell back at school soon.  

We’ve had a very busy start 
to the year with our 
students: Franco, Alghifari, 
Mamoud, Nicholas, Akain 
and Taiga onsite.  We have 
been focussed on 
establishing routines.  For 
new students, Taiga and 
Nicholas, it means exploring 
the new classroom space 
and engaging with peers in 
new ways.  We have 
enjoyed making sensory 
materials like rainbow 
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for a ride too!  One of the 
favourite parts of the story 
so far is Zia, Patrick, Ferris, 
Oscar and Sam pressing the 
Big Mac switch for each 
page containing the singing 
version of the repeated 
phrase “Old MacDonald 
had a farm … he loved 
things that go!” 

 

 

 



Room W1 ~ Kate, Bridget & Jacqui 
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Welcome back everyone!  It has 
been wonderful seeing 
everyone’s smiling faces around 
the school and seeing how well 
everyone has been settling in. 

In W1 this part fortnight we have 
been having a focus on the zones 
of regulations.  Every morning 
we watch videos about each of 
the different emotions and what 
coloured zone they are under.  

We talk about how we want to 
be in the Green zone, (being 
Happy/Calm) for optimal 
learning.  To help us stay in the 
green zone we have 
introduced some meditation in 
the afternoon where we follow 
the directions to do some deep 
breathing.  We count to 4 
doing a deep breath, hold for 4 
seconds then breathe out for 4 

Music activities in various forms 
have been a strong focus in the 
room, including through our 
shared reading of, ‘I am the Music 
Man’.  Using the book, we have 
highlighted Play as our core word.  
In Week 2, students helped create 
a classroom version of the book 
following the same format, ‘We are 
the Music Class.’  Jordan chose the 
guitar to play, Sam chose the 
tambourine, Michelle selected the 

Welcome to W3 2022, Jordan, 
Kate, Michelle, Lachy, Archie and 
Sam.   

We have explored so many 
different activities already as we 
investigate each other’s likes, 
dislikes, interests and strengths 
and develop new routines and 
classroom practises.  Our 
classroom timetable is now coming 
together and a copy will be sent 
home by the end of this week.  

shaker, Archie chose the rhythm 
sticks, Kate played the bells and a big 
bass drum was brought in for Lachy.  

Aura, Anna and I are looking forward 
to an uninterrupted year of learning 
and fun in the classroom and meeting 
with parents shortly to plan the 
Individual goals at SSG meetings.  

This year, to support the 
students’ gross motor, we have 
organised a Perceptual Motor 
Program (PMP) and bike riding 
option in the mornings to get us 
all moving and grooving.  The 
program will include a range of 
targeted movements such as 
climbing, rolling, jumping and 
balancing.  For the first two 
weeks, we have been focusing 
on climbing and balancing.  This 

next fortnight, we will be 
focusing on rolling and 
throwing.  Archer and Dylan are 
superstars at manoeuvring 
through the PMP course.  
James and Aiden show great 
determination in completing 
the course too!  

Neena and I are looking 
forward to working with the 
students this year!  

Hello!  Welcome back to Term 1 
of school!  It was lovely to see all 
the excited faces back to school. 
Aiden, Archer, Dylan, James and 
Kasey have been getting to know 
one another in the past weeks.  
They have proved to be a lively 
group of students.  Coming into 
Week 3, we are getting back into 
the swing of things with all 
students following routines in the 
classroom. 

Room W2 ~ Ka Ling & Neena 

Room W3 ~ Karryn, Aura & Anna 

seconds.  We all really enjoy 
this time and like how it 
makes us feel after the 
sessions have finished.  Well 
done everyone!!  
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Room N1 ~ Lulu, Paddy & Harrison 

Room N2 ~ Carly, Charles, Janine, Jacqui & Vicky 

Room W4 ~ Abigail, Mark & Marion 
It has been a great start to the 
year in W4!  The students have 
all returned to school with lots 
of energy and have enjoyed 
getting to know their new 
classmates and staff.  Check 
out our pictures for some of 
the activities each student has 
been enjoying.  Bella loved 
painting part of our brightly 
coloured birthdays display – a 
giant cake! Yum!  Ellie has 
been communicating her love 
of books and shared reading – 
happy to sit with a staff 
member at any opportunity to 

read and sing together.  Theo 
was excited to find that he had 
a new playground this year – 
he just loves the swings at the 
far end and can go quite high!  
Charlotte found an old friend 
in the Imagination Station – 
the laughing kookaburra 
switch activated toy.  The 
laughter was contagious as she 
giggled along with it as it 
wiggled in her hands.  Jay has 
engaged with lots of activities 
at the table – especially 
enjoying a puzzle or matching 
activity in maths.  Annabel 

hasn’t wasted any time getting 
back to work using the eye 
gaze machine – starting off 
with some fun cause and 
effect applications.  We also 
welcome Jaidan to the W4 
gang, who is doing a great job 
learning from home.  We are 
finally getting towards a 
settled timetable for the week 
and, once we do, I will share 
this with families so you can 
talk with your child about all 
the fun things they will do at 
school that day! 

afternoon with new ideas, new 
activities, thoughts and 
observations, the students have 
taken everything in their stride – 
particularly an inclusion of a 
15minute power clean up at the end 
of our school days.  Every student in 
the room is involved off a weekly 
rotation to be practicing in skills 
such as washing or drying dishes, 
vacuuming, wiping tables, and 
hanging out tea towels and art 
smock previously washed.  It gives 
everyone a sense of pride in our 
room and picks up on useful life 
skills for home (thank us later mums 
and dads!) and the future. 

Welcome to the family and friends 
of N2 for 2022.  

Classroom teaching staff that 
includes Carly, Charles, Janine, 
Jacqui and Vicky warmly welcome 
Ella, Adam, Jack, Abi, Sakura, Carla, 
Reuven and Charles to our fantastic 
senior group this year.  We are 
immensely impressed by the 
helpfulness and respect that each 
student has shown while everyone 
familiarises themselves with new 
classmates, teachers, locations and 
timetables. 

While we continue to organise 
ourselves every morning and 

N2 enjoys using varied spaces in the 
school such as the central courtyard, 
the green oval space, all abilities 
playground and bike riding court.  In 
the morning, after about 45 minutes 
of individualised work, we use the 
courtyard for a Move and Groove 
session, a concept introduced last 
year by another senior class, for 
body movement, walking, exercise 
and music.  Our transition song to 
outside, and the first song off the 
track list is Stayin Alive by the Bee 
Gees.  It has a great beat and 
obvious dance moves to enjoy while 
we walk or ride our laps. 

Enjoy our first photos for 2022. 

the weekly cooking 
sessions.  We have been 
making mini pizzas and 
they have gone down an 
absolute treat.  Ronny 
loves the mushrooms so 
much he’s been eating 
them before they even 
make it onto the pizza 
base.  Luca and the pasta 
sauce was a hit, and Vigi 
and Rory have loved eating 
the pizza’s … although 
waiting for them to cook 

has been no fun for the 
boys! 

The boys (and staff) are 
excited to see what will be 
next on the N1 menu!  
There has been requests 
for burgers, spaghetti, 
sausage rolls and cake.  
Watch this space to find 
out what we’ll be 
devouring in the coming 
weeks! 

Hi everyone, welcome back 
to a new year!  It’s nice to 
see everyone’s faces again 
and even nicer to see how 
everyone is settling in to 
this new school year. 

N1 has definitely started 
the year off with a bang!  
The N1 boys have gotten 
back into the swing of 
things already.  A favourite 
over the past couple of 
weeks has definitely been 
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Room N3 ~ Gloria, Mel & Sharran 
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Hi All, 

Well the students and staff in 
room N3 have had a pretty good 
start to the year.  The students in 
the room are:-  Alessandro (Ale), 
Benn, Christopher (Chris), 
Isabella (Issy), Meckenzie 
(Kenzie) and Reuvi. 

The staff are Glo, Mel and 
Sharran. 

We are trying to establish a 
routine, and have daily 
exercise followed by literacy, 
morning tea, numeracy and we 
have art, science and music 
activities in the afternoons.  
Our timetable is evolving and a 
laminated copy will be sent 
home to all families soon. 

Meanwhile, enjoy a few 
photos of our students settling 
in to the North Wing. 

Annual Privacy Reminder for 2022 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard 
school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 
 
Please take time to remind yourself of our school’s collection notice, found on our website: 
baysidesds.vic.edu.au. 
 
For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for 
parents.  This information is also available in ten community languages: 

Amharic 
Arabic 
Dari 
Gujarati 
Mandarin 
Somali 
Sudanese 
Turkish 
Urdu 
Vietnamese. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
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Multi-Sensory Therapy Report—Jo Robinson 

I would like to extend a warm welcome back to students, parents and carers as we 
begin the school year for 2022.  I hope everyone was able to relax and recharge over 
the school holidays.   

Thankyou to the parents and caregivers who have returned their child’s filled in and 
signed permission forms to participate in the Multi Sensory Therapy program for 
2022.  Could all outstanding forms please be retuned as soon as possible, so I can 
continue to create students individual aromatherapy massage creams which are 
used in both Multi Sensory Therapy sessions and as part of daily classroom 
programs.   

It has been wonderful to see the excitement of students rediscovering the Sensory 
Space and new students experiencing it for the first time.  I look forward to a 
sensational year ahead! 

Production of individual aromatherapy massage 
creams 





 

 
























